
 

 

 

To: Administration and Finance Committee   Date:  October 29, 2013 

From: Kathy Casenave, Director of Finance   Reviewed by:

 

SUBJECT: Correspondence with CalPERS regarding Employer rate increase

 

Summary of Issues:  
 
In June staff reported that the employer rate for County Connection had been increased to 7.321% 
for FY 2014 from the previously calculated 5.416% because of the new pension reform legislation.  
 
Many assumptions go into the calculation of the normal cost- salary increases, mortality, 
terminations, age of retirements. CalPERS uses assumptions based on the collective historical 
experience of all public agencies. When the actual experience of each individual pension plan 
differs from the actuarial assumptions used to project the funding requirements, adjustments to the 
employer rate can occur. Historically County Connection has received a credit each year. The 
actuarial report received in November 2012 reduced the normal cost by 1.905%, so that the net 
employer rate for next year would have been 5.416%. 
 
The new legislation does not allow for reductions in the normal cost rate, even though that rate is 
calculated using standard assumptions that may not be reflective of the experience of individual 
plans. Therefore, our rate next year will be 7.321%. 
 
The A&F Committee asked staff to contact Bob Blum at Hanson Bridgett to discuss whether there 
was any pending legislation that would address this issue. 
 
I contacted Mr. Blum and discovered that he was taking a position with a medical care provider and 
would be leaving H&B shortly. He did not think there was any pending legislation that would 
change this requirement and suggested we contact CalPERS directly. I contacted our actuary (see 
attached letter) and she responded that there is no legislation that would change this requirement. 
She forwarded my letter to the chief and deputy chief actuaries for their comments. I have not 
received any further communication. 
 
There are not many CalPERS plans that are in our predicament so it is very likely that this issue 
will not be addressed at present. Another attorney at Hanson Bridgett stated that there is a 
provision in the new law that would provide some relief at the 130% funded ratio. Staff will 
investigate further if our plan approaches that benchmark. 
 
Financial Implications: The increase in the rate has added about $230,000 per year to pension 

costs, which has been included in the FY 2014 budget and ten year forecast. 
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